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Ardleigh Sailing Club:

Minutes of the Committee Meeting

13th September 2017
Attendance: Anja Newman (AN),), Mick Balaam(MB), Richard Biggs (RB), 

Paul Constable (PC), John King (JK), Robert Turvil (RT), Alexis Gerard (AG)

Apologies for absence 
John Thompson (JT), Richard Clayton (RC), Jamie Gedhill (JG), Ben Constable 

Standing Items
The August 2017 minutes were approved and the Chairman was authorised to sign them with one amendment. 

It was notes that the Pico black sail should be kept and used only for racing.

Matters Arising   
It was agreed that the minutes will be sent out within seven days of the meeting to allow the committee to review and make any amendments before the next meeting.

JT will circulate the updated CP policy to the committee, once he has seen the latest RYA version.

RB reported that one boat has been sold for £250.It was agreed that AG will put details of the remaining boats for sale in the newsletter. It was noted that photos of the boats for sale will be needed before they can be advertised in Apollo Duck.

Correspondence received
It was noted that JG is replying RB to various enquiries from non-members regarding a trial sale.

It was noted that the trial sale will be taken off the web pages when the winters series starts.

AN reported that she has completed and returned the RYA census form.

It was noted that emails for the Commodore should be redirected to the Vice Commodore. Proposed AN Seconded JK

Health and Safety
MB reported that the lamp has been removed and the switch and timer have been disconnected and the wires made safe. MB will check that the wire to the PIR is active and if so replace the sensor for a cost of £52.

Financial Summary
RB reported that the training days have resulted in an income of £1240 with costs of £500.

The Committee wished to express their thanks for everyone who helped on the training days.

It was agreed that £30 collected by the club for a charity will be donated to the RNLI.

RB will invoice the Sudbury training. 

RB will check with JT to see if we have received a donation for the use of the club’s tables.

Sailing, Social and Training
It was agreed that PC will provisionally add two training days to the club’s calendar, viz 23rd July 2018 and the 2nd September 2018. It was noted that the club will try to offer two levels of training viz beginners and improvers.

It was noted that the Wednesday evening series start time will be 17.30.for the remaining races this season.

It was noted that MB and JK will help with the OK Open. PC will ask Steve Ede if he will be OOD for the event.

It was noted that a thank you should be made available for Mike Harding and he was nominated for the member of the year prize.

PC agreed that he will try to open the club for the IOC event this Saturday.

AN raised a point for further discussion that duties/award of average points need to match the number of races undertaken to avoid abuse of the system.

It was noted that Jonathan Reubin has been sent an advert for the winter and frostbite series.
PC will send out copies to other sailing clubs. AG will send out the poster details to all our contacts on the computer.

RB will notify JT of the proposed date of the laying up supper viz Sunday afternoon on the 12th November.

Membership
It was noted that the club has 72 active members, comprising 24 family,

 33 individuals, 5 Individual and junior, 1 Junior/Student, 7 social, 2 Junior and social.

New members: Andy Sachs, S Watkins, T Ready, Dean Raymond, Geoffrey Dowen,

Barry Pleasants, Michael Grout, Matthew Elphick, James French.

Proposed PC Seconded AN

It was noted that mid- season membership offers need to be discussed at the October meeting.

It was that the club’s constitution will be reviewed in November committee meeting.

Marketing
AG will issue a newsletter to all the members. JG will be asked to confirm the next social training date

AG reported that the spinnaker for the Argo is missing.

AG agreed to sort the sail loft and mark the sails with ASC and boat details.
Structural/Facilities
MB reported that the lights seemed to be working again reducing the goose droppings.

MB will organise some upright posts so the netting can be held vertically

MB will ask FO’S to assess when the rescue boats will need servicing.

MB reported that he has attached a hasp and staple to the sail loft for security and it was agreed that GM will be given the code.

AOB
It was agreed that winter storage of a second boat will be £70 for club members.

It was noted that the AOTWD has been replaced by social sailing/ members’ day.

It was proposed for future discussion that club racing should be completed d before lunch so the duties are not extended.

Date of the next meeting
Wednesday 11h October 2017, 1900 in the Clubhouse
Signed Chairman……………………….

Dated    …………………………….
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